Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee Meeting Minutes
Thursday, December 3, 2020

The Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was held by Webex Conference in the Borough Council Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Committee members virtual were Chairman David Quarry and Vice-President Sean Steeg.
Members virtual were Councilman James Bair.
Members present in the Borough Council room were Councilman David Fortson, Councilwomen Dee Dee Brown, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
There were no guest available for this meeting.
Chairman David Quarry called the Community Development Committee meeting to order at 5:00 PM.
Chairman David Quarry proceeded to the Grants Administrators report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that in the spring, we will be starting Bryant Park, Boat Launch and bidding out the fence for the City League Baseball field.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that we are seeking private fundraising for the Amphitheater
Borough Manager Chris Stevens spoke on the sidewalk projects.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said he is working with Stacia-Fe Gillen on the Housing rehab.  Chris said that we have $25,000.00 to purchase a property and $96,000.00 for housing rehab.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the Solar Street Light project should be done by next week by the engineer and we will know how many lights and where they will be placed.  Chris said the borough will rent a auger and will start making the holes.
Vice-President Sean Steeg said he would like to see the Solar Street Light project be place on the Administrative agenda.
Chairman David Quarry proceeded to the Borough Managers report.
Chairman David Quarry asked about the email that the Borough Secretary had sent out on the USDA loan and grant.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Adam Miller was already on this and has submitted 3 applications.  Chris said the first one was for a new police car, the second one was for an HVAC system for the Borough Building and the third was for an HVAC system for the Maintenance Department.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that this was a match and an example was if the police vehicle was $50,000.00; $25,000.00 would be the grant and then the other $25,000.00 would be a loan at 2.125%.  Chris said the maximum we could get would be $50,000.00.
Chairman David Quarry proceeded to old business.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens talked about the Microenterprise Loan Program.  Chris said there are 39 pages and they are fixing the grammar errors and then will be sending the Christine Powell of DCED.
Vice-President Sean Steeg said that when this is done to get with David Wessels to get the word out.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we will get the word out and he updated Dee Dee Brown on this.
Chairman David Quarry proceeded to new business.
Chairman David Quarry asked about checking on a grant for the Tree Commission to purchase trees and place on the blocks where there are no trees.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Dr. Savory has submitted the Tree City application.
Executive Session was not call for.
Chairman David Quarry proceeded to any other business.
Councilman David Fortson arrived at 5:11 PM.
The Community Development Committee meeting was adjourned at 5:12 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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